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Regular December 13, 2023 Meeting 
Meridian Public School Board of 
Education met on December 13, 2023, as 
per notice in the Fairbury Journal-News. 
 

President Bartels called the meeting to 
order at 6:01 p.m.  The open meeting 
law information was presented. 
 

Roll call was taken: Niederklein – 
present, Rut – present, Scheer – 
present, and Bartels – present.  Also 
present was Superintendent Kort.  
 

Niederklein moved and Scheer seconded 
to excuse Barton and Sobotka from the 
meeting. Vote taken:  Niederklein – aye, 
Rut – aye, Scheer – aye, and Bartels – 
aye. Motion passed 4-0. 
 

Nothing new was added to the agenda. 
 

No comments were heard from the 
public. 
 

Rut moved and Scheer seconded to 
approve the consent agenda as 
presented. 

A. Minutes of the Monday, 
November 20, 2023 Regular 
Meeting 

B. District Financial Report 
C. Activity Fund Report 
D. Hot Lunch Fund Report 
E. Bills     

Vote taken:  Niederklein – aye, Rut – 
aye, Scheer – aye, and Bartels – aye. 
Motion passed 4-0. 
 

RJ Paul requested to be approved for 
early graduation next school year.  RJ 
explained to the Board why he wanted 
to be approved for early graduation.  
He also provided letters of 

As I am preparing to write my article for 
the 2024 January Newsletter I have had a 
chance to recognize the joys of rural 
Nebraska. 
 

Growing up only an hour to the west of 
Meridian and in the 80’s, I still am able 
to enjoy the country feel - seeing the 
crops be planted, grow and harvested 
while at school here at Meridian.  While 
at basketball games and school events, 
there are so many conversations of 
family holiday plans and events.  It is 
just a great feeling to be in rural 
Nebraska, especially around the holidays. 
  
Please take time to visit with your family 
and friends. 
 

MERIDIAN COMMUNITY FITNESS 
CENTER 
The Meridian Community Fitness Center 
needs your continued assistance in 
keeping the facility organized and clean.  
Please continue to put weights, 
dumbbells and equipment away when 
your workout is complete.  The facility is 
available to members 24-7, so please 
keep each other in mind when 
completing your workout. 
 

SCHOOL CLOSING INFORMATION 
If Meridian Public Schools should decide 
to delay or close school due to inclement 
weather, we will utilize our SchoolReach 
Instant Parent Contact program.  This 
program will allow us to communicate 
directly to parents, students and staff via 
phone and/or email.  If you are not 
receiving messages via SchoolReach, we 
will need to update your contact 
information.  In the event of an early out 
due to inclement weather, we will also 
contact the news media as soon as 
possible.  The media outlets we will 
contact are as follows: 

KLKN-TV / Lincoln 
KHAS-TV / Hastings 

recommendation from three staff 
members in support of RJ’s plans to 
graduate early.  RJ answered questions 
the Board had regarding his plans to 
graduate early.  RJ has satisfied all of the 
criteria of the Early Completion Plan.  
Scheer moved and Niederklein seconded 
to approve the request from RJ Paul 
 for early graduation.  Vote 
taken:  Niederklein – aye, Rut – aye, 
Scheer – aye, and Bartels – aye. Motion 
passed 4-0. 
 

Superintendent Kort presented the 
Curriculum Report to the Board. 
 

Superintendent Kort gave an update on 
the report being released from the state 
assessment. 
 

Superintendent Kort discussed the 
Multicultural Report and provided lesson 
plan information for review. 
 

Superintendent Kort gave an update on 
the ESSER Funds the District has 
received and how the funds have been 
used. 
 

Superintendent Kort presented hard 
copies of the audit report to the Board 
from Dana F. Cole & Company for the 
year ending August 31, 2023. 
 

Superintendent Kort presented the 
Principal’s Reports and the 
Superintendent’s Report to the Board. 
 

Evaluation forms for Superintendent 
Kort were reviewed. The Board felt that 
Superintendent Kort meets or exceeds 
expectations in all four performance 
objectives that include budget, 
communication, positive school culture, 
and instructional leadership. 
 

The next regular meeting was set for 
Monday, January 15, 2024, at 6:00 p.m. 
 

Scheer moved and Rut seconded to 
adjourn at 6:30 p.m.  Vote taken:  
Niederklein – aye, Rut – aye, Scheer – 
aye, and Bartels – aye. Motion passed 4-0. 

Jamie Niederklein,  
Secretary Meridian District #48-0303 
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Mission Statement:  
Meridian Public  Schools will educate all students in a safe, nurturing environment while challenging them to develop their integrity, knowledge, and unique talents to become responsible, productive citizens. 
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Hail to the varsity…  Cheer them along the way… 

use a Fee Waiver (please see Ms. 
Hermsmeier for details).  Registration 
deadlines are usually about a month 
to a month and a half before the test 
date. 

* Juniors will also have the option to 
take the ACCUPLACER test at the 
beginning of this semester. The 
ACCUPLACER test is similar to the 
ACT but is used more as a college 
placement test for many two-year 
schools.  Please sign up with Ms. 
Hermsmeier if you are interested.  

* Parents… please note that Girls and 
Boys State applications will be out 
next month. If your child is interested 
in attending this weeklong event next 
summer, make sure they submit their 
applications. 

 

Campus Visits:  
* Seniors and parents: You are 

encouraged to make any remaining 
campus visits in January if possible to 
schools you are seriously considering 
attending in the fall of 2024.  

* Juniors and parents: Don’t forget that 
you are allowed two excused 
absences during your junior year to 
go on a campus visit! Arrangements 
should be made through Ms. 
Hermsmeier for campus visits and 
student sign out sheets.  

* Forms with sample questions are 
available in the counselors office.   

 

Information on Collegebound 
Nebraska (for the University of 
Nebraska):  
You will pay no tuition as an 
undergraduate student at the University 
of Nebraska if you: ·are a Nebraska 
resident; ·meet the university’s 
admission requirements; and ·qualify 
for the Federal Pell Grant Program. If 
you file the FAFSA and are told you 
are not eligible for a Federal Pell Grant, 
the university will automatically review 
your FAFSA to determine whether you 
qualify for Collegebound Nebraska. If 
your expected family contribution is 
$5,000 or less, you will qualify. (Note: 
students with expected family 
contributions above $5,300 may qualify 
for grant assistance but for amounts less 
than full tuition.)  
 
Seniors, complete your FAFSA:  
Seniors… it’s time to complete the 
FAFSA! Hopefully, by the time you 
receive this newsletter, it is now active!  
The goal was to be active sometime in 
December.  The FAFSA (Free 

tournament successful. Additionally, 
Our bands and choirs at all levels had 
very successful concerts. I appreciate 
all of the work that Miss Drees and 
Mrs. Halama put in to helping our 
students prepare for those events.  
 

Looking ahead to January, we have a 
number of events coming up. Students 
return from break on January 4, and we 
will be busy with basketball games, 
wrestling meets, and speech meets. We 
look forward to celebrating all of the 
success our students have in academics, 
activities, and athletics this month.  

Seniors:  
* Many seniors are beginning to 

finalize their college plans. Seniors 
should be done at this point with 
applying to their top college choices. 
If they have not done so, they need to 
complete their college applications as 
soon as possible! The deadlines for 
certain scholarship applications are 
coming due.  

* Local scholarship applications will 
be available at the end of the month. 
Please note that one of the biggest 
state scholarships is the Susan 
Buffett Scholarship (due February 
1st). A link to this scholarship and all 
others are found on the “Counselor” 
link of the school website.  

* Scholarships, scholarships, 
scholarships.  Make an account at 
ScholarshipQuest to find Nebraska-
based awards, and also check out the 
counselor website for the ones that 
Ms. Hermsmeier has received. 

* Please check my counselor website 
often for scholarship updates! 
Seniors, see additional information 
regarding the FAFSA below!  

 

Juniors:  
* Juniors interested in taking the ACT 

should sign up to take the February 
10th, April 13th, or June 8th test. When 
making ACT plans, juniors should 
know that they will also be taking the 
ACT free of charge at school in 
March as a part of state testing. For 
all ACT tests other than the school 
test, go to www.actsutdent.org to 
register. If you qualify for Free & 
Reduced meals, you may be able to 

Happy New Year! I hope everyone had a 
Merry Christmas and a wonderful 
holiday season. We are excited to have 
the students back in the building on 
January 4. Breaks and rest are good for 
us, but so are our routines. Sometimes, 
we need a break from the break.  
 

I’m looking forward to the beginning of 
a new semester. We had a great first 
semester, and now we can start fresh for 
another. The second semester brings so 
many exciting things…field trips, more 
basketball, music contests, track, and 
even those dreaded tests to see all the 
progress we have made. Our school will 
also have a team of educators visiting 
this semester. They will evaluate us on 
our last five years. They will learn about 
our school and community and give us 
feedback and recommendations to help 
us continue to grow and serve our 
students better. It will be a positive 
experience for us. We know that we 
could not do what we do without your 
support, and we are thankful for you. We 
love seeing you at games and concerts, 
and we love showing you all the great 
things happening at Meridian.  
 

I want to begin by celebrating the 
outcome of our 2022-2023 State 
Proficiency. Meridian Public Schools 
achieved “Great” status classification. 
The high school moved from “Good” the 
previous year to “Great” for the 2022-
2023 year. 
 

NSCAS Results (Percent Proficient): 
Language Arts District: 45% State: 58% 
Mathematics District: 71% State: 61% 
Science District: 67% State: 70% 
 

Our students had a busy December. Our 
Winter sports are off and rolling and I 
have been impressed by how hard our 
athletes have been working! We hosted 
our Bob Oliver Wrestling tournament; it 
was a very successful event. Thank you 
to everyone who helped make that 
tournament as well as our JV basketball 

“The Dish” 
with Drees 

COUNSELOR’S CONNECTION 
by 

Lisa Hermsmeier 

Principally Speaking 
With Mr. Hull 



   Onward to victory…       May they win again today… 
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Application for Federal Student Aid) is 
the application for state, federal and 
college-specific financial aid. Contact 
Ms. Hermsmeier for more information 
if you haven’t already filed the 
FAFSA. Priority filing dates will soon 
be approaching! For those of you how 
have already completed the FAFSA, 
expect financial aid award notifications 
soon from the colleges you listed on 
your FAFSA. The notifications will 
detail the financial aid assistance the 
colleges are offering (could be a 
combination of scholarships, grants, 
work-study, and student loans). 
 

Please feel free to contact me with any 
questions or concerns. Thank you!  
Lisa Hermsmeier; PreK-12 Guidance; 
lhermsmeier@meridianmustangs.org 
402-446-7265 ext 1253 
 

E-FUNDING 
Meridian Public Schools will be 
accepting electronic payments (credit 
card and electronic transfers from 
checking accounts) beginning January 
4th, 2024.  Any transactions for the 
Activity Funds and/or Hot Lunch Fund 
(i.e. computer repairs, student fees, 
organization sales, lunch/milk tickets, 
etc.) can be paid using this service. 
Included in this newsletter is a flier 
with information you will need and 
step by step instructions to help you set 
up an account. If you do not wish to 
use e-Funding, we will still accept 
checks and/or cash as well. If you have 
any questions please call 402-446-7265 
extension 2. 

 

Flashback on Meridian Boys’ 
Basketball History 

Did you know that in 1974 a team 
coached by Don Weeks would win 
Meridian’s first Pioneer Conference 
championship? In 1979 Coach Sobotka 
would have players that would win the 
Pioneer Conference championship for a 
second time. One of his players on that 
team would be Jim Weeks, Don’s son. 
Jim weeks would go on to be one of the 
most successful boys basketball 
coaches in the state. He currently 
coaches at Auburn where the las 5 years 
his teams have played in the C-1 
championship games - winning 3 of 
them consecutively. Congratulations to 
Jim Weeks, a former Meridian student 
and basketball player. 

Coach Jack Sobotka 

 

THANK YOU 
MPIE (Meridian Partners in 
Education) would like to thank 
everyone who supported our basket 
raffle.  We appreciate everyone who 
bought raffle tickets and the 
businesses and families who 
generously donated a basket or made 
a monetary donation.  All money 
raised will go towards activities and 
projects throughout the year for the 
students and staff and scholarships for 
the class of 2024. 
 

Families & Businesses: 
AKRS 

The Image 
Craig & Stacy Lutjemeyer  

Amy Rains 
Neal & Tami Filipi 
Heartland Bank  

Eric & Jamie Niederklein 
Milligan Insurance Agency 
Scott & Wendee Sobotka 

Paula Simms 
Farmers Cooperative 
Mike & Chris Haake 
Scott & Joy Wolfe 

Jack & Jean Sobotka 
Larry Schafer, Channel Seeds 

Bear-N-T’s 
Derrick & Megan Haake 

LandMark Implement  
Jimmy & Anne Simms 

Have’s Place 
Road Runner Bar & Grill 

Double B Bar & Grill 



   We’ll give a cheer for the varsity…     Long may they reign supreme … 
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   Shout ‘til the echoes ring…    For the glory of our team!    
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•https://payements.efundsforschools.com/v3/districts/56837/ • 402-446-7265 ext 2• 

   Go Mustangs!    
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   Go Mustangs!    
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Husker Rehab                     
504 E St. 
Fairbury, NE 
402.729.2639 
www.huskerrehab.com 
 

   Go Mustangs!    
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